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Key, Lori

From: Astrid Conte-Williams 
Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 12:52 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Cc: Tim McCarthy
Subject: READ AT MEETING TONIGHT #9

I AM "STILL SHOCKED” AT HOW THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS POSTED PERSONAL NAMES 
FROM E-MAILS SENT TO LINDA PARKS ABOUT JAN 6TH RESOULTION. THEY WERE NOT 
AUTHORIZED TO BE READ OR PUBLISHED. 
 
THIS ALSO OCCURRED ON MAY 2 WITH AN ONLINE ARTICLE IN THE VENTURA COUNTY 
STAR NEWSPAPER ABOUT THE LINDA PARKS RECALL. THERE WAS A LINK IN THE ARTICLE 
REVEALING AN AFFIDAVIT FROM A CITIZEN WHO SIGNED THE AFFIDAVIT as well as a LIST of 
names who also served Parks with Affidavits. 
 
IS LINDA PARKS RETALIATING AGAINST THE CITIZENS WHO VOICE GRIEVANCES AGAINST 
HER? IS THIS AN ETHICS VIOLATION? 
 
Last weeks meeting a caller proposed a ‘“VACCINE RESOLUTION” to protect the county from private 
& public companies trying to force illegal vaccine mandates for participation. WHEN IS THE COUNTY 
GOING TO USE THIS RESOLUTION THAT WOULD ACTUALLY PROTECT THE CITIZENS’ 
PRIVACY? The RESOLUTION IS NEEDED ASAP/FACTS EXIST! 
 
Thank You for Your Immediate attention, 
 
Astrid Conte-Williams 
 
 


